
  

 
 

 
Our Reference: RED/HP015/LLBA                                   DATE: 10th August 2025 
 
To the Occupier 
 
 
Dear Sir / Madam, 
 
PROHIBITION OF WAITING - LEATHER’S LANE / BEECHWOOD AVENUE 
JUNCTION 
 
We are writing to inform you of proposed parking restrictions at the junction of 
Leather’s Lane and Beechwood Avenue following an informal consultation that 
took place in July 2024. 
 
The proposal involves introducing double yellow lines at the junction and 
extending them into Beechwood Avenue. These changes are intended to improve 
road safety in and around the area. 
 
To proceed with this, a Traffic Regulation Order (TRO) is required. The purpose 
of the TRO is to prohibit waiting at the junction which is essential for maintaining 
clear sightlines for both drivers and pedestrians. Vehicles parked near junctions 
can severely obstruct visibility, increase the risk of collisions and make it harder 
for drivers to see other vehicles, cyclists and pedestrians in time. 
 
By removing parked vehicles near the junction, the proposed restrictions will 
significantly improve visibility for drivers, cyclists and pedestrians. This will help 
reduce the risk of collisions by eliminating common conflict points and ensuring 
clearer sightlines. The measures will also make it safer and easier for pedestrians 
to cross the road particularly children, older adults and those with mobility 
impairments. Overall, the changes will contribute to a safer, more accessible 
street environment and encourage greater levels of walking and cycling in the 
area. 
 
The Traffic Regulation Order has been progressed and the decision has been 
made to proceed with introducing the above restrictions. 
 
Please find attached a plan showing the extent of the proposed works. 
 
Your views on the proposals are important to us, therefore I should be grateful if 
you would provide any feedback / objection you have by 31st August 2025 via e-
mail to Highway.consultations@knowsley.gov.uk.  
 
Alternatively, you can contact Stephen Chow on 0151 443 3517 to discuss the 
scheme. All the information provided will be treated confidentially and will only be 
utilised by the Council to evaluate the proposals.  
 
Yours Faithfully, 
 
Stephen Chow 
Project Engineer – Major Projects Team 


